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Unfortunately, there continues to be some confusion about the difference between these meanings of 
‘jurisdiction. This confusion has been particularly evident in the context of offshore processing in 
Australia, with the Australian government resisting advice that its human rights obligations extend to 
asylum seekers transferred to and detained in the Republic of Nauru and Papua New Guineaii by 
reference to the sovereignty or ‘jurisdiction’ of those States.  
 
There is a risk that the reference to ‘legal competence’ in paragraph 26 of the draft comment may 
exacerbate this confusion by suggesting that a State’s human rights obligations only extend to 
territory over which it has lawful authority. To this end, we note that neither the Human Rights 
Committee nor the Committee against Torture refer to ‘legal competence’ in their relevant general 
comments. Instead, they focus on situations in which States exercise, directly or indirectly, in whole or 
in part, de jure or de facto, power or effective control over people or places, even if not situated within 
their territories.iii 
 
We recommend that the Subcommittee omit the reference to ‘legal competence’ in the 
definition of ‘jurisdiction’ in paragraph 26,  and instead adopt an approach consistent with that 
taken by the Human Rights Committee and the Committee against Torture.  
 
Deprivation of liberty at sea  
 
In paragraphs 37 and 39, the draft comment acknowledges that places of deprivation of liberty can 
exist on ‘any type of terrain (land, sea or air)’ and that ‘if the ability to leave such a place or facility 
would be limited or would entail exposing a person to serious human rights violations, that place 
should also be perceived as a place of deprivation of liberty, in accordance with article 4 of the 
Optional Protocol’.  
 
These comments are particularly pertinent to the practice of Australia and other States of intercepting 
and detaining asylum seekers and migrants at sea, including on the high seas.  
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